
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
September 24, 1943 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in special session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 
answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 
Treece, Campbell and President Robb. Also present were City 
Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the 24-hour written notice of call be waived. Motion 
carried. 
 
 Mr. F. M. (Andy) Veatch appeared before the Council and 

reported that he had been in Grand Junction since Monday working 
on the survey of the water and sewer post-war improvement 
requirements and had the following to submit: 
 
 Hon. Mayor and City Council 
Grand Junction, Colorado. 
 
 Sept. 24, 1943 
 
 Gentlemen: 
 
 In accordance with our verbal agreement made at the meeting 
August 26, we have made a field study of the various phases of the 
water problem at Grand Junction, and we are submitting herein our 

proposal for services in this connection. 
 
 We propose to prepare and submit a report which will cover 
the following features: 
 
 1. The work needed at the Kannah Creek Intake, including 
storage treatment and control. 
 
 2. The general design of the parts of the Kannah Creek pipe 
line which need replacement. 
 
 3. An analysis of the water distribution system with 
recommendations as to main reinforcement and elevated storage. 
 

 4. A water supply for the Airport. 
 
 5. Salvage of waste water at reservoir. 
 
 6. An analysis of additional sources of water supply with an 
economic study of supplies from the Colorado and Gunnison Rivers. 
 
 7. An emergency supply from the Gunnison River. 
 
 8. A check of the existing sanitary and combined sewer 
systems and recommendations as to needed storm sewers. 



 

 We will complete and deliver this report as quickly as is 
consistent with thorough work. 
 
 The fee for this report will be $1,500.00 payable upon its 
delivery. 
 
 Very truly yours, 
 
 Black & Veatch 
 By F. M. Veatch. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the proposal of Black & Veatch as submitted by Mr. F. M. 
(Andy) Veatch be accepted and that they be employed for the sum of 

$1,500.00 to make a survey of the Water and Sewer Departments and 
submit a report on what should be done in the way of post-war 
improvements. Roll was called on the motion with all members of 
the Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


